

## BEARWOOD Primary and Nursery School

Headteacher Mrs Cheryl Smith
Acting Deputy Headteacher Mrs Hayley Goodfellow

Bearwood Primary and Nursery School Barons Road Bearwood Bournemouth BH11 9UN

Phone: 01202 590703 Fax: 01202 590703

email: school@bearwood.poole.sch.uk Web: www.bearwood.poole.sch.uk

## Learning, Enjoying & Succeeding Together

Wednesday 31st January 2024

Dear Parents & Carers,

## Maple 2 Class Trip: Nothe Fort, Weymouth

As part of our History unit this term, Maple 2 have been learning about World War 2. Therefore, we have arranged for Maple 2 to have an educational visit to Nothe Fort in Weymouth on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> March. Whilst we are there, we will be understanding and experiencing how children, who were evacuees, lived during these times as well as understanding how Britain was affected during the war.

There will be no change to the timings of the school day as the children will depart school at approximately 9:15am by coach and return before the end of the school day. As we have been very kindly supported by the PFA, the cost of this trip is £10.53 which includes both travel and entry.

To enable this visit to take place we are asking for a voluntary contribution of £10.53 per child. Unfortunately, if we do not receive enough voluntary contributions, we will not be able to go ahead with the visit. We are therefore asking parents and carers to pay before the deadline of Monday 19<sup>th</sup> February. You can make payment now via your MCAS App (under "Products"). If we need to cancel the visit because we do not receive enough contributions, we will refund the money for those who have paid.

For this trip, we are working in groups and will require adult support. If you are able to volunteer for the trip, please contact myself or the office. We will leave at approximately 9:15am and return for 3:00pm.

Thank you for your support.

Yours sincerely

Mr Longland

Maple 2 Class teacher













